STATE BOARD OF PLUMBING
BUSINESS MEETING
MINUTES

Date: 

March 16, 2017
Time: 

10:30 a.m.
Location: 
500 N. Calvert Street



Room 302

Baltimore, MD 21202

Members Present:

Michael Kastner, Chair

Joseph Radtka, Board Member
Richard Bowers, Board Members 

Gregory Schott, Board Member

Jon Garner, Board Member
Richard J. Small, Board member
Absent: 
Keith Horton, Board Member

DLLR Officials & Staff Present: 

Robin Bailey, Executive Director, DLLR Mechanical Boards    

Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General 
Raquel M. Meyers, Administrative Officer
OTHERS PRESENT:  


Dick Wagner, J. Richard Wagner PE LLC



Diane Kastner, MDPHCC


Ron Lord, IAMPO     

CALL TO ORDER: 

Chair, Michael Kastner, called the Business Meeting of the Maryland State Board of Plumbing to Order at 10:36 a.m.
APPROVAL OF THE PROPOSED AGENDA 

Upon Mr. Garner’s Motion, and Mr. Bowers’ second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the proposed agenda without corrections.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES   

The members reviewed the minutes of the Business Meeting held on February 16, 2017. Upon Mr.   Bowers’ Motion, and Mr. Radtka’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the minutes without corrections.      

The members reviewed the minutes of the Executive Sessions held on February 16, 2017.  Upon Mr.     Bowers’ Motion, and Mr. Radtka’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the Executive Session minutes without corrections.

PLUMBING COMPLAINTS

Mr. Radtka presented the following report on behalf of the Complaint Committee

Closed Complaints
Investigation 

Pre-Charge
 
Plum-170043

Plum-160057

Plum-170037


Plum-170044 

Plum-170038

Plum-170049
Plum-170055

Plum-170050
Plum-170062

Plum-170057
Plum-170064

Plum-170053/58/59
Plum-170065

Plum-170060



Plum-170061




Plum-170063




Plum-170066




Upon Mr. Garner’s Motion, and Mr. Schott’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the Complaint Committee report.

REVIEW OF EXAMINATION STATISTICS AND LICENSE TOTALS 

PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summaries for February, 2017: 

            Plumber

     Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %




          Tested
	Journey Natural Gas Fitter
	0
	0
	0
	0%

	Journey Plumber/Gas Fitter
	24
	2
	22
	8%

	Master Natural Gas Fitter
	2
	1
	1
	50%

	Master Plumber/Gas Fitter
	16
	5
	11
	31%

	                              TOTAL
	42
	8
	34
	19%


Ms. Bailey reported that 43 candidates were tested in February, 8 passed, 34 failed with a 19% passing rate. Since January 2017, the passing rate is 22%, and since the inception of the test the overall passing rate is 35%.  There are currently 12,970 active licensees.
OLD BUSINESS

a. Plumbing Inspectors Annual CEU’s  

Ms. Bailey stated that the Board previously discussed the plumbing inspectors annual CEU’s.  She stated that this information can be posted on the website. Ms. Bailey stated that she will work with Ms. Meyers to compile a list to post on the website. Ms. Bailey will request the information technology department to compile a list of plumbing inspectors from the AS/400.  Mr. Garner stated that his inspectors had received their training from MDIA in the past.  Mr. Bowers stated that in his trade it is his responsibility to track his own training. He inquired why the Board should track this information. Mr. Kastner stated that he had once worked for a trade show and had to track documentation to keep record of attendees. Ms. Bailey stated that she will continue to keep track of this training and do an audit at a later date. She suggested to the Board to randomly audit 25 plumbing inspectors. Mr. Bowers inquired about the approval process. Mr. Kastner stated that a list is provided from the training for the Board to approve and recorded in the minutes. Mr. Schott stated that Hartford County Electrical Board requests training certification with renewal application.  He suggested to the Board to use this as an option or the use a sign in sheet to record hours of training. After a brief discussion, the Board agreed to continue to record training in the minutes and post a list of plumbing inspectors completion of CEU’s on the website.             

NEW BUSINESS
a. Maryland Plumbing Heating Cooling Contractors (MDPHCC) 
Ms. Bailey stated correspondence was received by Diane Kastner, Executive Director, Maryland PHCC dated March 6, 2017 regarding Maryland PHCC to host annual trade show on Thursday, April 6, 2017. Maryland PHCC will be hosting the following seminars: Heat Pump Water Heater, OSHA Standards for Silica Dust, Rinnai Level 2 Training, and Water Conditioning and Silica Dust Extraction. In the past the Board authorized CEU’s for inspectors who attend these seminars. Mrs. Kastner is requesting for the Board to approve the CEU’s for inspectors who attend the seminars. The seminars are “Complimentary” to all local jurisdiction inspectors. 
Upon Mr. Schott’s Motion, and Mr. Radtka’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the CEU’s for inspectors who attend the trade show on Thursday, April 6, 2017 located at the Howard County Fairgrounds in West Friendship, Maryland.     
CORRESPONDENCE
a. Brass Service Saddles
Ms. Bailey stated that she received correspondence from Rick Weimer dated March 14, 2017 regarding brass service saddles. Mr. Weimer inquired to the Board whether or not Maryland prohibits the use of brass service saddles on PVC or ductile pipe to be used for human consumption.  Is it unlawful to install a brass service saddle in the state of Maryland where its intended purpose is to provide drinking water to a business or family? Mr. Kastner stated that it has to be lead free. Saddle valves for HVACR are not acceptable. Mr. Schott stated that in the Code you cannot use saddle service valves. If it obstructs flow, then it would be unlawful. Mr. Garner stated in the 2004 supplement saddle service valves is not permitted. Mr. Kastner referred to Ms. Bailey to inform Mr. Weimer that it cannot obstruct water flow and must be lead free.     
b. PSI Bulletin Update 

Mr. Garner stated that at the previous meeting revisions were made to the PSI bulletin to the requirements for the journey plumber exam, which will include the language as written in Bus. Occ. & Prof. Art., § 12-302 (c) (1) (i) and COMAR 09.20.02.03 (a). Mr. Garner inquired to Ms. Bailey when the PSI bulletin update became effective with these changes.  Ms. Bailey stated that the PSI bulletin update went into effect two (2) weeks ago.  Ms. Bailey stated that moving forward the applications committee may use the updated PSI bulletin to approve candidates to sit for the exam. 

COUNSEL’S REPORT

There was no Counsel’s Report to offer.   
CHAIR’S REPORT 
There was no Chair’s Report to offer.  

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT

Ms. Bailey stated that the State Board of Plumbing proposed to amend Regulations .02 and .07 and repeal .11 under COMAR 09.20.02 Enforcement of the Plumbing Law by the Board.  The purpose of this action was to remove obsolete provisions pertaining to required training for apprentice plumbers, clarify the license renewal cycle and eliminate the provisions set forth by an examination fee for certain license examination. Comments were accepted through February 21, 2017. There were no public comments submitted to the Board. Ms. Bailey suggested to the Board to vote to adopt the final action for this proposal. 
Upon Mr. Garner’s Motion, and Mr. Bowers’ seconded, the Board unanimously voted to adopt the proposed amendments to Regulations .02 and .07 and repeal .11 under COMAR 09.20.02 Enforcement of the Plumbing Law by the Board.       

EXECUTIVE SESSION

Upon Mr. Garner’s Motion, and Mr. Schott’s second, the Board unanimously entered into Executive Session, pursuant to § 3-305 (b)(7) of the General Provisions Article, Maryland Annotated Code, at  11:17 a.m., in the 3rd Floor Conference Room, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, MD 21202, in order to consider advice provided by Counsel regarding license and examination applications. Upon completion of the Executive Session, the Board convened to the public meeting at 12:21 p.m.  

APPROVAL OF FINDINGS OF EXECUTIVE SESSION

The members reviewed the findings of the Executive Session held on March 16, 2017. Upon Mr.   Garner’s Motion, and Mr. Radtka’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the findings of the Executive Session.

ADJOURNMENT

Upon Mr. Garner’s Motion, and Mr. Radtka’s second, the Board unanimously carried to adjourn meeting at 12:21 p.m.
_________________________



__________________________

Chair, Michael Kastner 




Date

Without Corrections ______



With Corrections ______ 
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